
CONEJO CLOSED STREET 
ISSUE 

 

The Board wants to thank so 
many of The Village Residents 
on their patience and 
understanding of the Conejo 
closing.  You’re the best! 
 

HERES EVERYTHING THAT 
HAS HAPPENED 

 

In late December the Village 
suffered one of the heaviest 
rainstorms in recent memory.  
Fourteen inches of rain in 24 
hours flooded streets, creeks 
and water drainage channels.  
The water coming off of CZ 
Master Property literally 
destroyed the 24 inch drain 
pipe in the trench on Conejo.   
 
Two utilities -  Santa 
Margarita Water District and 
Southern California Gas 
Company also had active 
pipes in that trench.  The 
water district is resetting their 
pipe in the trench to be lower 
than our drain pipe.  The Gas 
Company is re-routing the gas 
line that services The Village 
coming down Avenida La 
Caza by the Country Club. 
The current 4 inch line in the 
trench is exposed and 
dangerous.  An internal memo 
went out by mistake to many 
homeowners that we were 
considering a temporary fix to 
run traffic back out on 
Conejo for about $7,000.00. 
The Gas Company said no 
way. We can’t touch the 
trench until The Gas 

Company deactivates that gas 
line. Their timetable to do 
their job, weather permitting, 
should be the first part of 
March. Why it’s taking them 
so long to move, we don’t 
know. All of January and 
most of February got lost.   
 

We have our bids to move as 
soon as The Gas Company 
wraps-up cost in the 
$70,000.00 range.  Should do 
our job in 2-weeks; start to 
finish.  Board Members have 
spent many hours on this 
project and we are as anxious 
as you are to get this done.   
 

Other projects we need to 
finish are desilting our drain 
basins and reconstructing the 
drain pipe on Ortega.  
Questions people are asking - 
How are we going to pay for 
this?  The Board has not 
determined that yet.  We need 
to get the final bills in.   
 

YES, there will be an 
assessment or a dues increase, 
but it will not be a lump sum, 
it will be spread out and be 
only as much as we need to 
recover our reserves. Thanks 
for your patience and as soon 
as The Gas Company gets 
their job done, we will wrap it 
up. 

 

SPRING CLEANUP 
 

Plan on the Spring Clean Up 
and Commercial dumpsters in 
May so we can avoid the mud.  

 

READ ALL ABOUT IT!  
COTO NEWS BLOG 

 

Have you seen it yet?  
The Village has a news blog to 
keep residents up to date on 

what’s going on in the 
neighborhood. Simply go to 
www. Cotovillageonline.com 

 

NEWSLETTER  
 

Don’t worry. The newsletter 
will still be mailed to homes 

each month.  Between 
mailings, check out the blog to 
stay on top of all the Village 
news.  We urge you to take 

the time to read the monthly 
newsletter.  The Board gives 

you complete transparency on 
what is happening. Contract 

issues and costs will be 
published as soon as the 

Board makes the decisions. 
 

WEBSITE 
 

Our official website, furnished 
by Merit, remains unchanged. 

There you can find the 
CC&Rs, Architectural 
Guidelines and meeting 

minutes.  That site is  
www.meritconnect.com/Coto 

deCazaCommunity.   
Contact Merit’s Customer 

Service (949-448-6000 if you 
need help logging on. 

 

EMAIL  
DISTRIBUTION LIST  

 

LeeAnn also has an email 
distribution list. If you’re not 
already on it, send her a note 

asking to be included.  
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PARKING COMMITTEE 
UPDATE 

 

The parking committee, with 
the board’s support, has 
submitted a proposal to the 
OCFA that would grant The 
Village a variance to permit 
parking on one side of the 
street. Our contact at OCFA, 
Kevin Bass, believes there are 
enough mitigating 
circumstances to warrant 
review of our request. 
 

Once we hear back from the 
OCFA, the committee will 
compile the options available 
to the Village and seek input 
from the community on 
whichever option is preferred.  
The deadline to finalize the 
parking policy and have it in 
place is April 1, 2011. 
 

If you would like to read the 
memo submitted to the 
OCFA, you can view it on the 
Village news blog at 
www.cotovillageonline.com  
 

RESPONSIBILITY ISSUE  
 

If you have extended your 
rear property line onto 
greenbelt with patio, play 
equipment, tree planting, 
furniture, and hardscape, or 
garden plantings you become 
responsible for ANY issues 
that come up such as tree 
trimming, removing dead 
trees etc., in that area. The 
HOA will only trim or remove 
trees in greenbelt if they 
threaten a home or property 
or constitute a hazard. 

Otherwise, we leave them 
alone.  
 
THE SHERIFF CAME TO TOWN  
 

Sheriff Lt. Wilmot, 
Commander of Deputies in 
the unincorporated areas of 
South Orange County was 
speaker at our HOA meeting 
on February 9th.  His 
emphasis was on how safe we 
are in Coto from serious 
crime, but how vulnerable we 
are from crime of opportunity 
by leaving your home or 
vehicles unlocked.  Your car 
windows down or car doors 
unlocked with expensive 
personal property left on the 
seat are an open invitation to 
theft.  Lt Wilmot stated home 
crimes usually occur between 
9:00 AM and 1:00 PM. and 
vehicle burglaries more at 
night.  The final statement he 
left was LOCK YOUR 
DOORS! Even if you are 
going out for a few minutes-
that’s all it takes. Sounds 
reasonable, don’t you think? 

 
STONEFIELD FLOOD DAMAGE  

 

 The Stonefield Development 
Company had major damage 
to the lower floor of their 
offices, and are questioning if 
the HOA has liability.  We 
have contacted our insurance 
carrier to review the matter, 
and until we received further 
clarity from insurance they are 
not in a position to do any clean 
up. 

It is not that they don’t stand 
ready, once we get the clearances 
it will all be cleaned up! 

 

NEXT BOARD MEETING  
MARCH 9, 2011 AT 7:00PM 

 
Meetings are held once per 
month – we are still meeting 
at the club, even though the 

restaurant is officially closed.  
We meet on the second 

Wednesday at 7:00 PM. You 
are welcome to attend! 

 

Contact Information  
 

Community Manager 
LeeAnn Boswell, CCAM ® 
(949) 448-6000 
Fax (949) 448-6400 
lboswell@meritpm.com 

 

Architectural/Compliance or 
Common Area Maintenance 

Melissa Badamain  
(949) 448-6113 
Fax (949) 448-6545 
mbadamain@meritpm.com 

 

Board Members 
  President, Ken Upton 
  Vice President, Donnelle Koselka 
  Secretary, Les Krieger 
  Treasurer, Doug McCormick 
  Member at Large, Jeff Reuter 

 

www.meritconnect.com/  
cotodecazacommunity 

 

CHP   
(Street Blocking) 

949-559-7888 
Sheriff  

(Noise & Vandalism Matters) 
 949-770-6011 
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